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Willington Parish Council
Email: clerk@willingtonpc.org.uk

14/03/19
Minutes from the RAC meeting held on the 4th March, 2019, at the Old School, Willington.
Minutes

67/18R To Receive Apologies for Absence.  None
In attendance – John Houghton, Phill Allsopp, Brian Davis, John Phillips, Cliff Warner. Andy Macphearson and Jean Laughlin (part time). 0 members of public in attendance

68/18R Declaration of Members Interests.
Nothing noted

69/18R Public Speaking
Nothing raised

70/18R To approve the minutes from the monthly meeting held on Monday 11th February 2019 
                           Approved


71/18R Newsletter

The new format has commenced from the December issue. The RAC has agreed that they would continue to keep content and format under review.

72/18R Updates on outstanding items:

a. Additional allotments on/near TRPF


b. Developments on Power Station recreational fields and WFC

A meeting was held with Calon on 25th February. An update was given on the situation of the Power Station, the company are still planning to build a power station subject to a successful bid in the auction next year. The company has agreed to participate in the village Neighbourhood Development plan. 

c. Notice Board swap
A new board for the Station Garden is required and the current board be relocated to the Y-Pass end of the village.1 large notice board plus 2 pair of legs have been ordered. Delivery date required. The location at the Y pass needs to be agreed at the next meeting.

d. Road welcome signs 

A proposed location plan agreed consisting of:
	Eastbound grass area in front of houses at Y-Pass,
	Southbound area between level crossing and James Clarke Road
	Westbound opposite Mercia Marina

	Westbound between playing fields and 1st bungalow on Twford Road
	Northbound on triangle on Repton Road
The RAC presented 3 different coloured road signs to the PC, with a recommendation that the white with green signage be adopted. Brian to complete the relevant document for the PC Chairman to sign. Next step completed document to be sent to DCC.

e. New bench on TRPF

The bench has been delivered and has been sited on TRPF. Closed

f. Bus stop repair and re siting 
On hold until the siting of the bus stop has been agreed.

g. Posts on village green, Repton Road
Meeting held with Fairgrove 6th February. Fairgrove don’t own the land, there are responsible for building phase 1 only, Hundle and CO will build the 2nd phase. Fairgrove representative will email land owner details to the Clerk for further discussions on the village green. Details haven’t been received, Clerk to contact Fairgroves for the information.



73/18R FOSG and RAC plan
A discussion took place with members of the footpath group. A proposal was made by the RAC urging the Footpath group not to disband and to encourage a working relationship with each other going forward. RAC haven’t heard from the Footpath group, review next meeting. Action to contact members of the Footpath group to the next RAC meeting.

74/18R Station Garden and electrics update
Meeting held 7th February with Martin from Woodgrow and it’s been agreed that the tree will be replaced in October 2019, current tree will remain in situ until then.
John Phillips to contact Sam Watters re electrics update.


75/18R Update on MUGA and Sports England grant applications
Brian has looked into grants, Council need to agree an area within the village before a grant can be applied for, discuss at the next meeting whether to move this to the village Neighbourhood Development Plan. 
Clerk to request a meeting with the bowls club to discuss engaging with community to increase membership and overall use of the tennis court and bowling facilities. Action Clerk to write to the bowls club to request a meeting.

76/18R Asset Register – 
Cllr Phillips advised this is now updated, now look at maintenance plan.



77/18R Hedges to be cut back in the village, locations required

The Clerk has produced a letter. Properties have been identified, Clerk to send letters to the said properties.
    
      79/18R        Dumping at entrance to power stations
A litter pick has taken place. Calon have been asked to assist to keeping the entrances tidy. Another litter pick will be planned for this month.


       80/18R       Erect new fence around viewing area.
             Fence has been erected. Closed


        81/18R       Persimmon Playing Field and surrounding area

A lot of recent activity has taken place on upgrading the area. The RAC would like to discuss with SDDC the future plans for the ongoing maintenance for this area. Andy Macphearson to arrange meeting.
		
		

                           


Date of next meeting

The date of the next Willington Parish Council RAC Committee Meeting is to be confirmed as Monday 1st April 2019 at The Old School starting at 7.00pm.  
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